
Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 

2024-M-173 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT September) 

Agenda Date: 

Attachments: 

RECOMMENDATION 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department for              . 

INFORMATION 

TRAINING 

September 3rd Members of the Marten River Fire Department….??? Training on 
new ambulance and equipment checks??? 

…removed the Marten River Fire Department decals from our old 
Ambulance to prepare it to be sold.  Fire Fighters also changed the 
highway sign to reflect emergency preparedness and Fire Safety. 

September 17th Members of the Marten River Fire Department practiced tying and 
conducted training on Ropes and Knots, according to the NFPA 
1001 guide. 

INCIDENTS 

September 1st Incident #24 ~ 4:19pm 
Highway 11 and Tonomo Lake Road ~ Single Motor Vehicle collision 

Members of the Marten River Fire Department were called out in 
response to a Single Motor Vehicle that had veered off the Highway 
and into the ditch near Tonomo Lake Road.  There were reports that an 
occupant was trapped, but upon arrival it was determined that the 
driver had extracted himself from the vehicle, unharmed. 
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FIRE PREVENTION INITIATIVES 
 

Marten River Fire Department Members updated the sign out front of the Fire 
Hall to encourage Fire Safety and Preparedness within the Community. 
 

 
 
Additional Information 
 
  On September 11th, Firefighter Ray DesRoches attended the firehall and performed   

maintenance on the Fire trucks.  The spring brake valve in Pumper 4 was replaced and 
equipment was removed from the decommissioned old Rescue 5. 

  
Decommissioning maintenance was conducted on the old Rescue 5  

 
  

On September 12 Fire Chief Christie attended a meeting with Emergency Management  
Ontario regarding the development of plans to see the Municipality in full compliance 
with the legislation. 
 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted 
Respectfully Submitted 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Fire Chief 
 


